
Town of Exeter 
Regular Board Meeting 
 
Monday, January 14, 2019 – 7:30PM 
 
Ted Fahey, Mark Gundlach, Kent Brauer and Clerk Sass present 
Town members:  14, Schoeller’s, Candee, Jerome’s, Terri Belz,  
 
Notice legally posted 
 
Minutes:  Motion (MG/KB), all in favor, approved 
 
Treasurer Report:  Nov. and Dec. reports submitted, Motion (KB/MG – Nov.), 
approved (MG/KB Dec.) approved.  Audit has begun. 
 
Announcements: Planning Commission hearing Tuesday, 1/15/19 at 7PM 
 
Senior Center – Friday, 1/11/19 No nutrition person, they are looking to hire but 
new position description, new handbook for future hires (tabled 1/23/19), 
employees were using personal cell phones – looking into getting a cell phone, 
passed budget $20,302.00 is Exeter’s portion, $20,000.00 will be paid extra on 
principal of building.  Verona is joining Belleville Senior Center and will pay 
somewhere in the $40,000.00 range toward budget in 2020. 
 
Supervisor report: Ted – 2 more driveway permits (14 total, compared to 6 in 
2017), tree down last Tuesday due to high winds, last Tuesday Fire/EMS meeting 
(EMS ordered $250,000.00 new vehicle- funds in the bank).  New Fire Truck came in 
in December and old truck was sold to a town in northern Wisconsin.  Dump 
running at capacity.  Patrolman is ill so board is on call for this evening. 
 
Citizen Input:  Candee Christen – regarding recycling center, Brooklyn has been 
shutting their gates early and telling them to come to Exeter.  Treasurer position, 
will it be posted soon?   
 
Committee Reports:  Park committee will meet first Tuesday in March 
 
Unfinished Business:  Wood Duck Circle drainage issue, Adam Uncles from 
Attorney’s office.  Travis DeSmet wrote letter about drainage.  Dale Schoeller wrote 
a letter to attorney.  Determine where the water is coming from – underground 
spring or broken drain tile.  SS - 88.90 sub section 1 and 2.   
 
There is poor drainage in the entire subdivision.  Condos are dumping water.  Green 
County approved subdivision not Exeter Township.  Township has developed a land 
use plan with accountability by developers.   
 



Town member that lives in the subdivision – boots are wet up to ankle on 
Schoeller’s property not on other properties.  Schoeller’s are in a flood plain.  
Martinson Excavating and Kroenig.   
 
Terri Belz – what expertise is needed to resolve this situation?  Does the DNR need 
to get involved? 
 
Ted is willing to meet with excavators, attorney, Jerome’s and board on-site.  This 
should be scheduled sometime in the first week of February.   
 
New Business:  None 
 
Bills:  Motion (MG/KB), all in favor, approved 
 
Adjourn: MOTION (MG/KB), all in favor, approved, adjournment 8:29pm 
 
Respectfully Submitted, 
Dawn Marie Sass, Clerk 


